
 
Oifig an Lárcheantair, 

97 Bothar Nua na Cabraí, 
An Chabhrach, 

 Baile Átha Cliath 7. 
 
The Chairman and Members of     11th July 2023 
Central Area Committee 
 

With reference to Taking in Charge the laneway at Connaught Street, Dublin 7. 

 
Proposal  
A request to have the laneway at Connaught Street, Dublin 7 Taken in Charge has been 
made. This request has been made in relation to the development of Dalymount Park. 
The extent of this proposed area to be Taken in Charge is shown highlighted in yellow 
on the attached map Index No.SM 2018-0684-01. 
 
The Central Area Committee, at its meeting on the 18th April 2023, agreed to initiate the 
statutory procedure to Take in Charge this laneway under the provisions of Section 11 of 
the Roads Act 1993.   
 
Statutory 
By public advertisement on the 25th May 2023, representations or objections were 
invited by the 7th July 2023. The site notices were erected on the 25th May 2023 for a 
period of 4 weeks. A total of 1 submission was received by the closing date of 7th July 
2023 in favour of the proposal.  
 
Service Check 
A service check has been carried out and no service provider will need to alter the 
current services on or under or over that part of the referred lane. 
 
Recommendation 
I recommend that this Committee approve the Taking in Charge over the area shown on 
Map SM-2018-0684-01 in accordance with Section 11 of the Roads Act 1993.  
 
 
Marie Kavanagh 
Area Manager 
Cabra/Glasnevin



 

 


